GLENBROOK & DISTRICT HISTORICAL SOCIETY Inc.

Extracts from last meeting reports
i)   Australia Day: 26th Jan. 2014: T.Miers:  We were allocated a nice shady spot. As it happened, the day was overcast.  It takes 4 people to put up the shelter, We might have to think about something to replace it.  We sold books etc. to the value of $326.50 and a good number of people came to see the display and discuss things of interest to them.  A few said they might be interested in joining.  At least 
we are putting ourselves in front of the public and that is the main thing. In addition to Tim's report, Doug recalls:  The day itself: I think that commercially, it was successful for most stall holders.
   ii)  Museum:   Doug.:  We did not get a written answer to our letter to the Principal of Springwood High School. A few days before school term finished, she phoned and apologised for not answering our letter.   She invited us to a meeting and stated a date which was only a few days hence. We are pleased that she approved Wednesdays after school hours for us to access the Museum to work in it.  This may be for one or two 
terms only. You are invited to inspect the display so far and to put forward any ideas you may have.  If you have access to interesting photos of earlier days in Glenbrook, there are methods of displaying them in the room. The museum could be opened also on the first Saturday of the month market day, as our contract with the Education Department says we can.  However, we need two volunteers to open the museum, sell books, talk to people, promote the Walks & Talks programme Etc.          

 iv)  Campbell Monument:  It has been re-pointed, dressed and the plaques have been replaced.  'Re-pointed' means that they rake out all the daggy old repairs of mortar, put in new mortar which is certified to be the right consistency for a historic monument.'Dress it' means they plane it off and clean it up. The original plaque was about 2'6" long, by 9" high and on the main face of the monument.  It was stolen in the 1960's because it was made of bronze.  It was then replaced by a plaque 6" x 4" by the local RSL Group. The original sized plaques are now on it including the laurel wreaths on the end of it, which are 
in bas-relief and it matches very closely the original plaques which nobody had a record of. It looks good, it looks as near as possible to the original monument except for the WWI gun which was on top of it.

 v)  Tim reports the passing of member: Ettie O'Brien in December.  She was a member from April, 2008.
